
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

Larry Martin 
Choir Director/Organist 

James A. Wrede 
Custodian 



	 	

MEDITATION 
Sunday, October 6, 2024 

Twenty-seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time 
It is not good for the man to be alone.  (Genesis 2:18) 

This almost sounds like it could be the punch line of a 
joke about men needing the gentle guidance of women.  
But this reading is not just about men.  And while it’s 
often used in the context of marriage, it’s not just about 
marriage.  It applies to all of us, married or single, male 
or female.   We need each other.  We have been made in 
the image and likeness of our triune God, who is a 
communion of persons.  That means we need 
upbuilding relationships with other people.  It is simply 
“not good” for us to be alone (Genesis 2:18). 

Notice that even after Adam named all the animals, 
none were found to be “the suitable partner for the 
man” (Genesis 2:20).  That’s because we can only truly 
have “partnership” with other human beings created in 
God’s image and likeness.  And that communion, like 
the life of the Trinity, usually involves the giving of 
ourselves.  The Sacrament of Marriage is a powerful 
sign of that love.  But it’s also on display in the 
relationships between good friends, in volunteers who 
work together to serve the poor, or in priests or religious 
sisters and brothers who support one another in the 
faith. 

It's not automatic, though.  No one experiences perfect 
communion with other in this life; we have to work on 
our relationships.  We have to keep inviting Jesus into 
them.  So today, take the next step toward the 
communion that God made you for.  Pray for good 
friendships to come into your life.  Pray, too, that God 
would help you deepen the relationships you do have.  
Make it a priority to spend time with them.  Get to know 
the people you’re serving with in your parish.  Maybe 
you could reach out to someone who seems alone. 

Even when you feel lonely, know that you’re never 
alone.  The One who made you for something more is 
always with you.  Trust that he will build the 
communion he desires for you. 

“Lord, thank you that you have made me for 
community, just like you.” 

Used with permission from The Word Among Us 
 

A Path to Holiness: Recognizing God’s Call 
Women’s Retreat Day, Saturday, October 12, 9 AM – 4PM, 
Church of St. Patrick, Edina 
God has called you to love and serve Him through your 
current vocation.  Join women from around the Archdiocese 
for a women’s day retreat as we learn from five Catholic 
speakers how women can live out their current vocation 
infused with the fruits of the Holy Spirit!  The day will 
include breakfast and lunch, talks by Catholic speakers, Mass, 
adoration and rosary, shopping with various vendors and 
door prizes.  All proceeds go to SouthWest Options for 
Women and needed items will be collected as well.  
Learn more and register at  
https://www.stpatrick-edina.org/womensretreat 

 
 

SCRIPTURE READINGS FOR THE WEEK 
Monday, October 7 
Galatians 1:6-12; Psalm 111:1-2, 7-10; Luke 10:25-37 
Tuesday, October 8 
Galatians 1:13-24; Psalm 139:1-3, 13-15; 

  Luke 10:38-42 
   Wednesday, October 9 
   Galatians 2:1-2, 7-14; Psalm 117:1-2; Luke 11:1-4 
 Thursday, October 10 
Galatians 3:1-5; (Psalm) Luke 1:69-75; Luke 11:5-13 

   Friday, October 11 
Galatians 3:7-14; Psalm 111:1-6; Luke 11:15-26 
Saturday, October 12 
Galatians 3:22-29; Psalm 105:2-7; Luke 11:27-28 
Sunday, October 13 
Wisdom 7:7-11; Psalm 90:12-17; Hebrews 4:12-13; 
Mark 10:17-30 

TODAY’S MUSIC 

PROCESSIONAL HYMN:  
Love Divine, All Loves Excelling  #259 

Kyrie No 1 
OFFERTORY HYMN:  

One Bread, One Body  #291 
Sanctus No. 16 

Agnus Dei No. 30 
COMMUNION ANTIPHON 

 
RECESSIONAL HYMN:  

I Want to Walk as a Child of the Light  #233 
 
 

Prayer Requests If you or someone you know is in 
need of prayers, please call or email the parish office 
and we will add their names to our ongoing 
parishioners and friends list of intentions:  
omannstlouis@gmail.com or call 651-224-3379. 
We ask that you kindly let us know when the names 
of people should be removed.  Many, many thanks. 
Please pray for our parishioners and friends of St. 
Louis Church who are sick: Raymond Acesor, Paul 
Anderson, Peggy Anfang, Hugh Atkinson, Mary 
Atkinson, Laris Berggren, Bill, Christy, Odelia Conlon, 
Monty Denniston, Ginny Doyle, Jenny Dufner, 
Elzbieta, Greg Ennis, Dorothy Ernster, Harry Frazier, 
Mary and Marty Graner, Anne Hallgren, Mia 
Hasouris, Margaret Ann and Mary Ellen Hennen, 
Mark Hennen, Austin Hogan, Patty Huiras, Gloria 
Iverson, Judy, Brian Junker, Ernie Jurgens, Marilyn 
Krass, John D. Lamey, Bonida & Caroline Lanford, 
Steve Launiger, Lowell, Henry Lyons, Jennifer 
McMaster, Tom Miller, Shirley Milliman, Tim 
Mullaney, Ruth Murray, Gretchen Naegeli, Tom 
Nutter, Joe Oden, Karen Olson, Zachary Redland, 
Jacob and Jaxson Rivera, Jim Sampair, John Schleck, 
Mamie Singleton, Maureen Sullivan, Robert Tereau, 
Robert Tesch, Allyson Tracy, Robert VanGuilder, Jr, 
Michael Virnig, Brian Walstad, Jennifer Washington, 
and Justin Woessner. 
 

 



 

 

  

RING OUT, O BELLS . . . 
DATE REQUEST FOR   INTENTION REQUESTED BY 
October 7 Fred Lenertz, Sr. Happy Birthday Fred Lenertz, Jr. 
October 8 Fr. Paul Morrissey, S.M. Happy 80th Birthday Anonymous 
October 10 Chloe Billion Happy Birthday Nancy and Bruce Lindberg 
October 11 Brian and Jaci Krech Wedding Anniversary Helene Houle 
October 12 Erika Lindberg Happy Birthday (October 13) Nancy and Bruce Lindberg 
October 13 Loegen Lindner Happy Birthday Nancy and Bruce Lindberg     
               
       
                                                                                      
                                                                                              
                                                                     
 
 

OPEN BELL DATES: The following dates are open in October and November for anyone wishing to have the bells rung in memory or in 
honor of a loved one:  October and November:  October 14th, 20th, 23rd, 24th, 25th, 30th, 31st; November 1st, 3rd, 4th, 5th, 6th, 12th, 13th, 
15th, 16th, 17th, 18th, 23rd, 24rd, 25th, 26th, 27th and 28th.  Please call the rectory during office hours to make arrangements. Some dates 
listed as open may not be due to the normal lag in printing time. 

 

 

Mass Intentions 
Monday,  October 7  Our Lady of the Rosary 
     6:45    Fred Lenertz, Sr. 
   12:10   Fr. Paul Morrissey, S.M.    
Tuesday, October 8    
     6:45    Ann Miller 
   12:10   †Mel Sumanietz 
 Wednesday, October 9  St. Denis and Companions 
                  St. John Leonardi 
    6:45   Dorothy Spence   
  12:10     Erika and Matt McKeever 
Thursday, October 10   
   6:45       Delores Slawik 
 12:10     †Edward Stewart 
Friday, October 11  St. John XXIII 
   6:45     †Ken Dufner 
 12:10     †Jennifer Browne 
Saturday, October 12 
   6:45       Tara Bakewell  
   5:00     †Joel Hafner 
Sunday, July 28 Twenty-Seventh Sunday in Ordinary Time 
    7:00     Living and Deceased Parishioners and 
                Friends of St. Louis Church 
  10:00 For All Priests, Deacons and Religious   
  12:30   †Malane Brandenburger 
   

Parish Calendar 
Coffee & Donuts                    The Second Sunday of the Month.                           
Miraculous Medal Novena  Every Monday beginning at noon. 
Rosary Recited        October 7th, 8th, 10th and 11th at 11:35am. 
Eucharistic Exposition    Wednesday October 9th, 11am-12pm. 
Anointing of the Sick                 The first Monday of the month 
                                         after the 6:45 am and 12:10 pm Masses.  
 
     
   
 

Mass Intentions 
We ask that for any Mass intention that you kindly fill out the 
envelope in its entirety, and so that the envelope is readable. 
Sadly, we occasionally receive intentions that are unreadable 
and have no phone number to call for clarification on the 
spelling of the name(s). Your Mass Intention Envelope can be 
dropped in any collection basket or mailed to the parish 
office. Please call or email the parish office to schedule Bell 
Ringing. The suggested stipend for a Mass is $10 and $25 for 
Bells. 
 
Reminder: Going forward the 9:15am Sunday Mass and the 
11:00am Sunday Mass have been combined into one Mass at 
10:00am with music.  
 

Parish Office Hours 7:00am – 3pm Monday through Friday 
https://www.stlouiskingoffrance.org 

LIKE US ON FACEBOOK.    VISIT OUR FACEBOOK LINK 
https://www.facebook.com/SLKOFMN/ 

 
 

THANK YOU FROM FR. JOE 
Thank you so much to everyone who attended and 
participated in my Jubilee Mass of Thanksgiving and 
reception on September 21.  Your attendance and support 
are very much appreciated.   
I would also like to thank some of the people who made 
the entire event happen:  Larry Martin our choir 
director/organist and Patrick Coleman our cantor along 
with choir members Chany Floeder, A. J. Larsen, Shellie 
McKane, Del Showalter; Rich Graner for photography and 
his sons Charles and Henry for serving; Amanda Graff as 
Lector and Paula Graff as Eucharist Minister.  For the 
reception, thanks go to Nancy and Dean Hafner for 
heading up the committee along with Peggy Anfang, 
Paula Graff, Brian Harens, Bev Kontola, Del and Scott 
Showalter, Sandy Stadtherr and Helen Wagner.  Also, 
special thanks to Bev Kontola for donating the beautiful 
flowers that graced all the tables in the parish hall.   
Ten members of my family attended, and they very much 
enjoyed meeting so many of you.  Also, thank you for the 
many cards and gifts for which you will receive a 
handwritten note of gratitude in the coming days.  It was a 
wonderful event, and trust that all of you enjoyed it as 
much as I did.  We’ll have to do it again some time! 
God Bless! 
Fr. Joe Hurtuk, SM 
 
THE LITTLE SISTERS OF THE POOR are here this 
weekend to talk about their ministry and especially, about 
their works in Saint Paul.  A second collection will be 
taken to assist them in their works.     The Little Sisters 
thank you for your prayers, generosity and assistance.  
 
TUESDAY LUNCHTIME CONCERT SERIES 
This Tuesday, October 2nd, immediately after the 12:10 
pm mass, the Tuesday Organ Concert Series will feature 
Joel Anderson, Director of Music and Principal Organist at 
Saint Olaf Catholic Church, Minneapolis.     
 
THE SYNOD BOOK CLUB is meeting on Tuesday, 
October 8 from 6:30 PM – 7:30 PM in the parish hall to 
discuss the book, Sensible Shoes, a story about the 
spiritual journey by Sharon Garlough Brown.  Please join 
us if interested and for selection of upcoming reading. 
 
POPE FRANCIS’ MONTHLY PRAYER INTENTION 
Month of October – For A Shared Mission 
We pray that the Church continue to sustain in all ways a 
Synodal lifestyle, as a sign of co-responsibility, promoting 
their participation, the communion and the mission shared 
among priests, religious and lay people. 
   
                                                 
 



	


